MAY **0 2** 2025

CITY CLERK

From:

lengelland@frontier.com

To:

leasing@rentfromhighland.com

Cc:

farringtonsgroveinc@gmail.com; penny.kahl@vigocounty.in.gov; Edwards,Michelle

Subject: Date:

EXTERNAL -1103 S. Center St.

Thursday, May 1, 2025 5:16:11 PM

External Email. - Think Before You Click

--Help Desk

I'm a neighbor on S. Center St., and I'm writing for two reasons:

- * To thank you for rescuing the condemned house at 1103 S. Center; and
- * To ask that you please change your renovation plans so this house doesn't stand out like an eyesore in our block otherwise full of historically preserved, architechturally appropriate homes.

I know that the zoning meetings take place next week, but I feel that this email is a more appropriate way to communicate my thoughts. I don't have any objections to changing this house to an R-2 designation; I've lived here for 32 years, and I'm pretty sure it's already been used as a two-family dwelling in the past. R-1 or R-2 isn't the issue. The issue is that in your renovations you've completely stripped away the house's historical feel; you must have noticed the other houses on our block, and how yours is the only one to have completely boarded up the windows on the south side and to have retained nothing of the original turn-of-the-century charm. Instead of bringing this house back to life, you've turned it into the perfect example of nondescript low-income housing. As such, it does not belong on our block. If every house on our block were taken over and redone in a similar manner. Terre Haute would lose a source of pride and one of its more attractive features.

On your website, you mention "our beautifully restored and renovated units, each with its own charm and character." Please live up to your own PR and give this house some of its beauty back. Even simply restoring some windows on the south side would make a huge difference. Does affordable housing need to be lavishly renovated? Of course not, but surely there's a compromise between what you currently are planning and what is possible.

Sincerely,

Leslie Engelland lengelland@frontier.com

ec: Michelle Edwards, for distribution to Terre Haute City Council; Penny Kahl, for distribution to Vigo County Area Planning Department; Farrington's Grove Historical District, Inc.